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Dear Parents,                                                                                                                                                                 19th July 2022 

This will be the last time you will hear from us all at St Margaret’s before we all break up for the summer. Before 

Thursday I wanted to take this opportunity to say some fond farewells, to celebrate achievements and to share some 

information regarding the new academic year. 

To have been able to remain open has been one of the highlights this year. To put this into perspective, our current 

year 2 children, who have gone through Reception, Year 1 and now Year 2 have only completed one full year in 

school! 

The year has been packed with memorable visits and visitors and many children have accomplished personal 

achievements, both in and out of school, which we are all very proud of. 

We bid a farewell to our year 6 children and to many families. This cohort has achieved exceptionally well and 

performed a production to be immensely proud of. It is time to say goodbye and wish you all well in your new, 

exciting chapter. 

We welcome Miss Stanley back from maternity. Wow the 8 months have flown by! We bid a farewell to Mr Darby 

and Mr Burn who I would like to personally thank for all their support this year. Mr Burn has supported classes with 

maths this year and is now taking his skills to a secondary school. Mr Darby brought with him his musical talent and 

calmness, which will be missed. 

I would like to pass on a huge congratulations to Mr Murphy, who gets married in the summer holidays. 

Classes for September 

Reception   Mrs Emery, Mrs Edmonds 
Year 1     Mrs Balmforth, Mrs Taylor 
Year 2    Miss Stanley, Mrs Pettifer-Hare, Mrs Saleh 
Year 3    Mrs Longden, Mrs Townsend 
Year 4    Mrs Thomas, Mrs Marsh 
Year 5    Mr Murphy, Mrs Homer 
Year 6    Mrs Jones, Mrs Lowe 
 
All children have spent time in their new class, meeting their new teachers. All teaching staff will be in school for the 

open evening session tonight from 4.30pm -5.30pm so please do pop in to say hello. 

September 

Children return to school on Wednesday 7th September. Can I please ask that children are in the agreed autumn 
school uniform.  This is: 
Grey trousers, grey skirt, grey pinafore 
White polo shirt 
School jumper, cardigan (from Dancers) 
Grey socks, tights 
Black shoes 
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PE  
On PE days, children will be asked to attend school in their PE kit (year 1-6 only). Your child’s PE day will be shared 
with you in September and will commence the week beginning 12th September. 
 
PE uniform 
School PE top (from Dancers) 
Black shorts/ black joggers (not branded) 
School hoodie (Dancers), school jumper, school cardigan 
Trainers 
 

Drop off/pick up 
Gates for drop off and pick up arrangements will be the same as this year and school will continue with the 
staggered start of 8.45am-8.55am. Any time after this will be recorded as a late. 
 
Reception              – gate near the bungalow 
Year 1 and Year 2 – gate on School Lane onto playground 
Year 3 and Year 4 – gate between barrier and bungalow. Pick up for year 3 is the gate opposite the bungalow. 
Year 5 and year 6 – gate near the barrier. Pick up for year 5 is the door around by the school carpark. 
 

All that is left to say is, have a fabulous summer break, stay safe and see you all in September. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Kind Regards, 

 

Mrs Shepherd 
Headteacher  
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